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GOVERNMENT OF PUERTO RICO  

PUBLIC SERVICE REGULATORY BOARD 

PUERTO RICO ENERGY BUREAU 

 

 

IN RE:  

 

PUERTO RICO ELECTRIC POWER 

AUTHORITY PERMANENT RATE 

 

 

 

CASE NO.:  

NEPR-MI-2020-0001 

 

SUBJECT:  

CILT, SUBA-HH and SUBA-NHH  

 

MOTION TO INFORM REGARDING ORDER  

ENTERED ON JUNE 19, 2020 

 

TO THE PUERTO RICO ENERGY BUREAU: 

COMES NOW the Puerto Rico Electric Power Authority through the undersigned legal 

representation and respectfully sets forth and pray: 

On June 5, 2020, the Puerto Rico Electric Power Authority (the “Authority”) filed Motion 

to Submit CILT, SUBA-HH and SUBA-NHH Reconciliations and Proposed Factors (the 

“Motion”). The Motion includes the current term reconciliations of the CILT,1 SUBA-HH and 

SUBA-NHH riders and the proposed factors for the period of July 2020 through June 2021. On 

June 12, 2020, the Energy Bureau notified a Resolution and Order in which it requested several 

documents that were not included as part of Exhibit A of the Motion (the “June 12 Order”).  

On June 15, 2020, the Authority complied with the Order.2 However, the Authority did not 

submit an updated “Attachment 5 – CILT and SUBSIDIES RECONCILIATION – Filing 

060520.xlsx” (the “Attachment 5”) as requested by the June 12 Order. The updated Attachment 5 

 
1 Capitalized terms not defined herein shall be ascribed the same meaning provided to them in the Motion. 
2 Motion in Compliance with Order Entered on June 12, 2020 filed by the Authority on June 15,2020 (the “June 15 

Filing”). 
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was not included because the supporting documents requested as part of the June 12 Order did not 

warrant an update of said file. The information of Attachment 5 has remained unaltered.  

On June 19, 2020, the Energy Bureau entered a Resolution and Order in which it informs 

that the Authority did not filed the updated Attachment 5 that reflect corrected calculations of the 

proposed CILT, SUBA-HH and SUBA-NHH rider factors.3 The Authority herein informs that it 

did not file an updated Attachment 5 with the June 15 Filing because the documents submitted in 

compliance with the June 12 Order did not warrant an update to said file.  

The Authority is available to have a short technical conference today in the afternoon to 

discuss this discrete issue.  

WHEREFORE, the Authority respectfully requests the Energy Bureau note the filing of 

the instant motion and to find the Authority in compliance with the June 19 Order.   

 RESPECTFULLY SUBMITTED.  

In San Juan, Puerto Rico, this 22nd day of June 2020. 

 

 

 

 

/s Katiuska Bolaños 

Katiuska Bolaños 

kbolanos@diazvaz.law 

TSPR 18,888 

 

DÍAZ & VÁZQUEZ LAW FIRM, P.S.C.  

290 Jesús T. Piñero Ave. 

Oriental Tower, Suite 1105 

San Juan, PR  00918 

Tel. (787) 395-7133 

Fax. (787) 497-9664 

 

 
3 Resolution and Order entered on June 19, 2020 (the “June 19 Order”). 
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